NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

November 17, 2009 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE:  David Osborne, Deborah Hill, Kathryn Mudgett, Burton Bryan and Christopher Mickle

Conservation Agent: Abigail Hardy 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Additions: Jacob’s Estates discussion, CPC discussion, land acquisition discussion.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to accept the agenda with additions.

Second: Kathryn Mudgett 


In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

8:00 Atty. Roger Hughes

Discussion: Atty. Roger Hughes representing Jacob’s Pond Estates. He gave Abigail Hardy an estimate as to what the water quality study and the testing will be. It came to $5000. His question, does the Commission believe that a peer review of the original study makes sense at this point and time? His clients now want the peer review but don’t want to pay for it. Does the Commission want to see if this can be resolved? He said that his client has spent in excess of $18,000 to date. Christopher Mickle questions how the $18,000 was spent? Mr. Hughes says that $5,000 was spent on the original study, $3,000 for expert to come in to the meeting, $2,000 for the new Order of Conditions. His bill is $8,000. Christopher Mickle asked for the quote of the peer review? Atty. Hughes said that the quote of the peer review, from Peter Shanahan, is between $540 and $720. Christopher Mickle said that with this new information, we would need to deliberate on this. Atty.  Hughes then asked what would happen if he can get his client to pay? David Osborne said that they will discuss it and Abigail Hardy will contact Atty.  Hughes after they discuss the issue. 

8:30 Tom Degnan – 55 Pleasant Street

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said she had received a complaint call in the spring for cutting of trees. There was a Violation Issue sent, and numerous phone calls and issues that have not been addressed. There was a Violation Notice issued  on 8/14/09 and an Enforcement Order issued on 10/21/09.  She had called the owners to do a site walk and she hasn’t heard back. Abigail Hardy said that she should start with a site walk. Burton Bryan asked what happened? Tom Degnan said that he is in a heavily wooded lot and he asked someone to check some of the trees that were near their parking area. The person told him that some of the trees are rotted and would be in danger of falling on the cars so they were removed. Abigail Hardy asked if there is a time that could be scheduled now? Tom Degnan agreed to 12/2/09 at 4pm.

PUBLIC HEARING (Below is “approved” minutes for this hearing): 
83/85 Stetson Shrine Lane / SE52- 933 / Relocation of Samuel Stetson House                                  NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Judith-Ann Grecco / Representative: William Dyer, W.L.D. Dyer Excavating  

Present: William Dyer representing the Stetson Family Trust.
Discussion: Abigail Hardy received a notice from the Natural Heritage Endangered Species Program today and it was their determination that the project will not adversely affect the resource area habitat or the state protected species. She was also forwarded a plan that Natural Heritage was given by the applicant. William Dyer passed out his copies of the plan to the Commission members. Abigail Hardy said that the plan shows that most of the house lot is outside of the Commission’s jurisdiction.   

David Osborne said that we have also received a hand delivered letter by Susan Bernstein, Attorney for Mr. and Mrs. Granara of 95 Shrine Lane  and all members were given a copy to review. Abigail Hardy said that the project had changed since the last meeting and asked that William Dyer give the details. He said that their original intentions were to move the Samuel Stetson house down the road as a whole structure and now they have decided to dismantle the house before moving it. 

Audience members were then heard.

Karen Straley – 107 Shrine Road. Questioned if the house will be in half. David Osborne said that it will be in smaller pieces and the impact will be considerably less to the environment. William Dyer explained that they would strip the house and go for the timber frame, which would be moved. The house would then be put back together. Karen Stralley asked if the mature tree would be cut down. Abigail Hardy said that the applicant has submitted a letter to Natural Heritage stating that no shrubbery or large trees will be cut down. The road will not be touched. They’ve talked to the Natural Heritage and they are in agreement. Karen Straley asked if should the applicants change their minds, would they have to reapply with Natural Heritage? Deborah Hill answered that they would then have to reapply. Mr. Dyer said that a right of way is wide enough to accept the driveway. When asked about the walking paths, he said that they will keep the walking paths open to people. Mr. Dyer also added that there would not be any trucks wider than 10’. 

Susan Bernstein – Attorney, Highland Ave, Needham, MA. Ms. Bernstein said that they have information with the revised plan and detailed explanation of how the project has changed. They felt, in looking at the documents, that there wasn’t adequate detail of the areas that are in the jurisdiction of the Norwell Conservation Commission. What will happen on the road that you’ll bring in the truck carrying the beams? What happened at the road where there are new crushed stone and wetlands? The earlier plan showed a temporary driveway. What is the width of the driveway and what protection of the corner of the driveway will cover that area not being adversely impacting the wetlands? These are the highlights of what she submitted in the 11/3/09 letter. She would ask that the hearing be continued until all of these topics have been researched.

Richard Albano - Wetland Scientist. Mr. Albano said that he had reviewed the original submission and now has the new information that was just seen today. Natural Heritage only has jurisdiction to say anything when wetlands are going to be altered. He is concerned what this will look like in a narrative form. There is no documentation to determine if this is adequate. 

David Osborne said that since they have decided to cut the house, there would be no impact such as what was previously discussed. Deborah Hill said that Mr. Albano is confusing the Wetlands Protection Act and the Massachusetts Endangered Species Act that will review the entire project. MESA is different; they require them to do an assessment. She wanted to be clear as to what Natural Heritage requires. Mr. Albano said that Natural Heritage has – two-tier review. William Dyer asked what the question is to where his house sits. David Osborne then asked that the hearing remain focused on Conservation issues.

Jean Granara, 95 Shrine Road –Mrs. Granara had questions about the house situation and the driveway. David Osborne mentioned that the applicants haven’t yet come in with a complete plan. Christopher Mickle said that they’ve seen the wetlands that were delineated by Brooke Monroe. Mr. Dyer said that this pocket of 1% of the land is the problem and if this is why he’s here tonight, for determination of a wetland line, he’ll move that portion. Ms. Granara said that with all the digging, she would have more water on her property. Burton Bryan said that he’s not concerned with the 1% of the property unless it alters the wetlands and that he doesn’t think it’s worth moving it. Mr. Dyer addressed Mrs. Granara’s question about the pocket of water. He said that he’s not going to grade and he won’t be filling. He feels that he will work with his neighbors. Abigail Hardy then asked that all present stick to conservation issues. Deborah Hill said that nothing has to be moved. 

Christopher Mickle asked if the plan was finalized today and Mr. Dyer said yes. Christopher Mickle asked if he would see a final plan with the changes. David Osborne said that a final plan is needed for file and will be kept with the Conservation Commission. Mr. Dyer said that he would have his engineer mark and amend the plan with a new date and narrative. 

Susan Bernstein said that she sees the wetland lines and doesn’t know what size truck and how many trips will be needed to move the house along. She also questioned erosion control. Abigail Hardy said that erosion control isn’t a good idea since they would be altering stable land. 

Mr. Albano said that he’d like to see detail as to what equipment will be used and how many trips will be needed. Adequate detail should be in the written record. 

David Osborne said that this would be continued, since this is a brand new plan. He suggested that Mr. Dyer come in and meet with Abigail Hardy. 

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to continue the hearing until 12/1/09 

Second: Kathryn Mudgett 


In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on December 15, 2009.

_______________________________

David Osborne,  Chairman

Grove Street (Bl. 39, Lot 3 & Bl. 39, Lot 52) / SE52- 934 / Construction of SFH w/ shared drive.              NOI (cont.)

Applicant: James & Eileen Kelly / Representative: Steve Ivas, Ivas Environmental 

Discussion: Applicant requested a continuation to 12/1/09. Abigail Hardy had a discussion with the Building Inspector regarding the common driveway. Inspector Tim Fitzgerald  said that they have to redraw the lot lines since the easement portion of the common driveway has to be at the lot line. Deborah Hill said that this would impact the whole design.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved that the hearing be continued at the applicant’s request, until 12/1/09.

Second: Kathryn Mudgett 


In Favor: All


Opposed: None

500 Grove Street / NCC# 124(09) / Construction of 2-story Barn                                                    RDA

Applicant: Louis & Diane Crook 

Present:  Louis & Diane Crook

Discussion: Abigail Hardy passed pictures taken on the site to Commission members. She has visited the site twice and went down to the wetlands. It’s a steep hill going down to the wetlands. When they came in first, during the summer, they didn’t have a plan. The isolated wetlands are shown correctly. She said that it is fairly accurate. Slope goes from 112’ to 86’. The front area has been cleared. The change in grade from 112 to 106 should be addressed along with the construction of the barn and the installation of the riprap. The peak of the slope is just inside their property line. Some of the work was in the 100’ BVW line.

 David Osborne looked at the site and asked why the barn wasn’t moved closer up to the front. Mr. Crook answered that the neighbor didn’t want it closer to their house and moving it would also put the barn in the leaching field. Abigail Hardy said that the hill hasn’t been touched but the lawn area has been. Kathryn Mudgett questioned the storage and management of manure. Mrs. Crook said that she would have it moved away. Christopher Mickle said he’d like a brief narrative on the disposal of manure given to Abigail Hardy for the file. Deborah Hill suggested a pre-construction site inspection. Abigail Hardy asked what the construction schedule would be? Mr. Crook said that it really depends on the Conservation Commission.  It could be early spring.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to issue a negative determination. 

Second: Kathryn Mudgett 


In Favor: All


Opposed: None

283 Winter Street / SE52-937 / Modification of (2) existing cranberry bogs                                       NOI

Applicant: John E. Kopacz 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy stated that this hearing has to be continued since the applicant didn’t notify the abutters within the proper timeframe. She’d like a weigh-in on the procedure of the application. It’s a simple project.  He wants to get rid of one bog, and renovate and expand another bog, which is the same square footage of the one he’s eliminating. Deborah Hill said that a plan that shows the work is needed.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to continue this Notice of Intent hearing until 12/1/09.

Second: Burton Bryan


In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

Pleasant Street, Lot 1 (Bl. 65, Lot 13) / SE52-932 / Resource Area Delineation                             ORAD   

Applicant: Doris & Enid Wilson / Representative: Joyce Hastings, GLM Engineering Consultants 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that the only addition to the plan was the ditch, per Russ Waldron’s plan. 

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to issue an ORAD based on the plan from 10/14/2009.

Second: Kathryn Mudgett 

In Favor: All


Opposed: None

62 Norwell Avenue / SE52- 935 / Addition, Patio & Lawn Conversion                                           OOC

Applicant: Maura & Jonathan Howe / Representative: Steve Ivas, Ivas Environmental

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that there was work in the 50’ “no-touch” and no mitigation was proposed. Steve Ivas said that there would be a two to one mitigation plan in the westerly portion of the mowed lawn area of the lot. Deborah Hill asked if they could do the mitigation first? Abigail Hardy said yes. She passed pictures to the members. It was agreed to have Steve Ivas submit the plan 10 days before the construction.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to issue a boilerplate Order of Conditions that reqires the mitigation plan referenced by their consultant at the last meeting be submitted to the Conservation Agent for approval, 10 days prior to construction.

Second: Christopher Mickle 

In Favor: All


Opposed: None

Chittenden Landing / SE52-885 / Public Landing Project                                                                COC

Applicant: Norwell CPC / Representative: SITEC Environmental 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy passed out plans and pictures. This was a CPC funded project. Steps are in, along with the benches and trashcans. Gregg McBride was the manager from the CPC side. The trees took a beating early on but the contractor is required to replace them one year into the project if they die. 

Motion: Deborah Hill motioned to issue a Certificate of Compliance for the project at Chittenden landing.

Second: Kathryn Mudgett 


In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

11 Tiffany Road / SE52-918 / Construction of (2) wooden decks                          Req. for Minor Mod. 

Applicant: James & Krista Diggins  / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that this is a request for a minor modification. There are two small decks: one which is out of the Commission’s jurisdiction and the other one of which there is a small corner just barely in the 100’ buffer zone. This was a project where the house was within the 100’ buffer zone and they moved the area outside the 100’buffer during the public hearing process. 

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to allow the minor modification to 11 Tiffany Road, which was revised 11/5/09.

Second: Kathryn Mudgett 


In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

DISCUSSIONS

Commission updates on work with other Boards/Committees

Land Acquisition Committee: 

Abigail Hardy said that a client of Roger Hughes has an 18-acre parcel of land, off of Main Street, that he would like to donate to the Town and it is a possibility for the Cemetery Committee. Christopher Mickle said that this should be discussed at the next meeting with Gregg McBride present. 

Cemetery Committee:

Abigail Hardy said that data has been sent to Brian Madden and she also spoke to Mrs. Daneau. She said that the Natural Heritage would rather evaluate the parcels on their own criteria on their own. Abigail Hardy said that she asked Brian Madden to pass our data to Mrs. Daneau . She is evaluating them on current sighting, expired sightings and “not complete” reports and she will produce a map that rates the town parcels by how attractive they are.  

Jacob’s Pond:

David Osborne said that a significant amount of work had been done and the Commission? have done more than should have been done for them. He feels that we shouldn’t pay for the review. Deborah Hill agreed. Burton Bryan said that they are still getting out of the $5,000 per year. He also feels that the Commission shouldn’t agree to pay for the review. David Osborne said that the Commission has not seen one of the bills that Atty.Roger Hughes mentioned. Christopher Mickle said that they can file for whatever they want, but the Commission shouldn’t pay for additional charges. Kathryn Mudgett agrees that we should not pay for the peer review. 

Abigail Hardy said that she would respond to Atty.  Hughes that the Commission is  not interested in paying for the peer review and if the applicant is proposing to pay for this, have them come in and propose it. 

White Barn Lane

FYI from Abigail Hardy, the site walk is to take place tomorrow at 10a.m.

CPC funding

Abigail Hardy said a lot of the land is not recorded and she suggested asking for funds to have someone sort and do all necessary research to organize the land possessions.

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to allow Abigail Hardy to submit a request for monies to do a land inventory.

Second: Deborah Hill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

Dirubbo/Hoop Pole Lane – Fletcher report

David Osborne suggested asking Town Atty. Bob Galvin to attend the next meeting to discuss this issue. Abigail Hardy said that everyone should be prepared to discuss what we want up front and possibly come up with a list. We should be prepared to give them a baseline with a Restoration Plan. She doesn’t want to waste his time with a long discussion. 

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: National Grid, Reserve Account, Westin Graphics, Transcription Services
Motion: Kathryn Mudgett moved to pay the bills as mentioned.

Second: Burton Bryan                             In Favor: All



Opposed:  None

      2.     Minutes: None mentioned.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion: Christopher Mickle moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:28 pm.

Second: Burton Bryan 


In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on October 5, 2010.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
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